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REVISED STAFF REPORT
COMMITTEE ACTION:  On November 16, the Operating Budget Committee approved Proposed Subsitute Ordinance 2007-0616, as amended, with a “do pass” recommendation.

SUBJECT:  An ordinance establishing a marine division within the department of transportation; amending Ordinance 11195, section 11, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.16.140.

SUMMARY:

Earlier this year, the Council approved Ordinance 15739, creating the King County Ferry District.  As stated at the time, the Ferry District intended to contract with the County for the provision of passenger-only ferry operations, development and implementation of a capital improvement program, and related activities.  Proposed Ordinance 2007-0616 would create a Marine Division within the King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT) to carry out this contract work for the Ferry District.
Proposed Ordinance 2007-0616 amends K.C.C. 2.16.140, the code section that describes KCDOT’s responsibilities, to add the marine division to the list of KCDOT divisions.  The ordinance delineates the Marine Division’s responsibilities in carrying out the administration, operation, and maintenance of passenger ferry service on a contract basis for the Ferry District, including:

1.  Managing, acquiring, constructing, and maintaining the ferry district’s marine transportation system infrastructure;
2.  Managing or overseeing design, engineering, and construction management functions of the ferry district’s capital program;

3.  Providing support services to the ferry district, such as project management, labor negotiations, and environmental review; and

4.  Planning, administering, and operating passenger ferry service under agreements with the ferry district.
The Committee adopted a striking amendment to clarify the description of these responsibilities.

REASONABLENESS:
On Tuesday, the King County Ferry District Board approved a tax levy and budget that presume the District will procure services from the County.  Under these circumstances, the decision to create a Marine Division in KCDOT is a reasonable one.  The County and Ferry District must also approve an interlocal agreement to set the terms under which the Marine Division will provide services to the Ferry District.  The Ferry District Board will make decisions relating to the district work plan, which will determine what services are procured from the Marine Division.
PAGE  
C:\Documents and Settings\MANSFIEL\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\OLK44\2007-06016 REVISED SR Marine Division establishment.doc
1

